2-14-2012 Development Committee Minutes


Present voting members: Evelyn Bless, Nancy Stearns, Tom Aderhold, John Miley, Bob Kerns, Nancy Manning, Libbie Jae
Absent voting members: Kathy Sutton
Also present: Paul Berg, Todd Dunkle
Chair: Evelyn; Minutes: Nancy M.

Meeting was called to order at 3:04 PM.
Evelyn said that she will ask Kathy Sutton to step down from the committee as she has not attended the meetings for a year. As Secretary, Kathy will continue to receive copies of all minutes.
John Miley pointed out that the CCC web site is in arrears for meeting minutes, with no updates since June.  Paul said that the new web site design is in Beta testing, and will hopefully be up and running in the next month or so.  At that time all the minutes will be posted, and it will be simple for the BOD secretary to upload new minutes as they are approved.

AGENDA ITEMS

· Approval of last month’s minutes: motion to approve: Nancy S., second: Bob. Approved unanimously.

· Development Report, Todd
· 3/28 CABA Expo:  CCC has always displayed there, but it costs $150 and he doesn’t feel that we are getting enough return on the money.  The committee agreed that it makes sense to not do so this year.
· So far there are approximately 500 likes on the CCC Facebook page.  This is a milestone.  Very little time and money are spent on Facebook, but it is good advertising and good for relationship building. Tom would like a report given to this committee on the CCC use of Facebook.
· A grants spreadsheet was passed out.  Richard is working with Todd on grant applications.
· We are more than half-way to the 2012 goal of First Chair donations.  Todd will photograph each new plaque and send photo to the donor.  Programs now contain an ad about the First Chair.  Adrienne originated the idea that we have a First Chair drive during each MAS production.  Over $400 was raised during the Murder’s in the Heir run.
· Classical events will now promote the Piano Fund.  $125 was donated at the Junko Ueno Garret concert on 1/28/2012.  The fund balance is approximately $20,000.
· There is now a system in place for tracking deliverables for the various membership levels.  Todd has a board on the wall in his office and a spreadsheet.  The data are being entered into eTapestry.

· Todd would like this committee to consider the membership levels and the appropriateness of the gifts.
· Scouts, Paul
· A meeting with Aaron Pickle is scheduled for next week.
· Cleanup of reservoir, John

· Scouts could not be found to take this on as a project.  The facilities Committee will deal with this.
· Networking
· Evelyn gave out several pages of events.  
· Tom wants to see the list attached to the minutes.  
Action item: Evelyn will draft a spreadsheet with organizations, where and when they meet, and contact information.

· Evelyn, Tom, and Nancy S. will go to the West Chase Seniors meeting.
Action item: Evelyn will contact Midge Glazer for more information as a starting point.
· What will be the purpose of these meetings? We want to learn about these groups so we can ask them, “How can we serve you?” We will tell groups about the CCC and invite them to come here to visit us.  We can give them complimentary tickets. This will expand our profile within the community.

· Tom informed us that a local chapter of the USO is being formed.  He has told some of the people involved about the CCC.  We could partner with them.  Paul said that we already have some events scheduled that would tie in nicely.  The Committee encouraged Tom to follow up with the USO.
· Bus
· There was some discussion of liability.  This is way down on the list of things we want to do.

· Membership Drive
· This discussion was moved up to the top of the agenda in the next meeting.

· Other Business
· John brought up some questions about the donor plaque.  They will be addressed at the next meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 5:05 PM.
The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 13 at 3 PM.
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